
Mustard Seed Jersey Prayer Update July 2021 
 
Dear Praying Friends 
“In every situation by prayer and petition present your requests to God. And the 
peace of God which transcends all understanding will guard your hearts and minds” 
Philippians 4 v 6,7 
 

OUR APRIL AID CONSIGNMENT was the first since the effects of Brexit came into 
play and it proved a steep learning curve for me! But thankfully we finally got the 
new paperwork requirements sorted and the aid successfully delivered.  
However recently we have been informed of further paperwork requirements from 
Romania that are proving challenging, meaning we had to temporarily postpone our 
plans for shipping! We now believe we can deal with the needed requirements. At 
this point in time we want to continue sending material aid to Romania as we believe 
there is a genuine need for it, but we really would appreciate your prayers! Not only 
for me in Jersey but also very much for ALEX STROIE who handles the logistics 
and paperwork in Romania. We plan to ship on July 24th.  
 

I contacted all the trusts we work with in Romania asking if they had any prayer 
requests. Nelu from AVS (name means the Association for Changed Lives) 
responded: 
Give thanks for how God is changing the lives of people they work with:  
Especially the Women escaping violent husbands - how after a period of healing, 
they are somehow managing to find work and move towards self sufficiency.  
He asks for prayer for himself and his family for good health and needed strength.  
Wisdom to co-ordinate and lead the Changed Lives project. 
Provision for those on the programme, many of whom need expensive medications. 
Remember Orphans especially those coming off the streets  
Pray for homeless people with no hope to receive a 2nd chance.  
  

Follow up on prayer requests from April update: 
Vegetable project – the money has been sent and the work erecting the 

agricultural tunnels is in hand. Please continue to pray God’s blessing that this 
project will be self sustaining and a real means of blessing.  
 We have been given no further update on the Covid situation in Romania, 
which we believe must be good news. 
 We are awaiting reports on the homework clubs which have stopped for the 
summer now, so hopefully more info in the planned October prayer update.  
 

Please continue to bless us with your prayers – by “US” I mean our volunteers in 
Jersey and the social workers, volunteers and beneficiaries in Romania.   
In the small Vineyard church sanctuary in Cihei is a plaque that says PRAYER 
CHANGES THINGS and we believe that this is true.  
 
God bless you. 
Rose 
 
If you no longer wish to receive this prayer update please let us know. 


